
Superintendent’s Report 06.24.14 

 

With this being summer, the Board and I have just one group available to recognize 

tonight. However, this group of employees is so important to setting the tone for a 

school that I am glad we get to highlight their work in this way. 

The custodial staff, grounds staff, and engineer at Palo Verde High Magnet School are 

all key participants in the look and feel of the school. This is extremely important for the 

impression a new student or parent gets when they make their first visit to the campus. 

This is the third year in a row that Palo Verde has been awarded the “Cleanest High 

School” award, which the District’s Site Appearance Supervisor selects based on 

quarterly facility inspections.  

The inspections are unannounced, which makes it all the more impressive.   

I know the school’s leadership is very proud of these staff members and we are excited 

to recognize their hard work. 

Please help us recognize the following people: 

CUSTODIANS 

Lupita Martinez 

Ramon Acuña-Andrews 

Ryan Brooks 

Catalina Martinez 

Hermelinda Rodriguez 

Raymond Rodriguez 

Gildardo Rodriguez 
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GROUNDS 

Leo Flores 

Joseph Hendrych 

ENGINEER 

James Crouch 

 

Thank you for putting in that extra effort in order to make the school and district shine. 

 

THAT CONCLUDES MY REPORT FOR TONIGHT. 


